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Middlesex Governing Body Meeting Minutes 

December  10, 2018  
 

The public Hearing was held with no comments pertaining to changing any system 
development fees.  The public Hearing was declared closed.         

 
 Mayor Lewis called the meeting to order at 7:30pm and gave the invocation.  
Members present were Commissioners J.W. McClenny, Danny Alford, Ann Lewis, 

Cherrye Davis and Harold Meacombs.  Police Chief Mike Collins was not present. 
Public Works Supervisor James Liles was  present.  The Wilson Times was  present.   

There was 1 other guest. 
 
           The November meeting minutes were approved as presented in a motion by 

Commissioner Lewis and seconded by Commissioner McClenny and the motion was 
carried unanimously.    
 

  The meeting agenda was  unanimously approved in a motion by 
Commissioner Alford and seconded by Commissioner Lewis and the vote was 

unanimous.   
 

  Gloria Vinson, The Town Clerk, reviewed the November financials, which were 

unanimously approved as presented in a motion by Commissioner Lewis and 
seconded by Commissioner Davis.  The vote was unanimous.           .  

 
           Mayor Lewis reported that he had written 2 house permits for the month of 
November.        

 
           In old business, a motion was made by  Commissioner Meacombs voted to 
accept the System Development Fees. Commissioner Alford seconded and the vote 

was unanimous.  
 

           The three new police cars arrived and were distributed to each police officers. 
 
            The Inter-local Cooperation Agreement with Nash County was approved by 

Commissioner Meacombs and was seconded by Commissioner Lewis.  The vote was 
unanimous.             
 

           In new business, Commissioner Meacombs made the motion to reappoint 
Mayor Lewis for the TAC Board Department of transportation.  Commissioner Davis 

seconded and the motion was carried. 
 



          The motion was made for James Liles to be able to drive his public works 
vehicle home by Commissioner McClenny and Commissioner Alford seconded.  The 

motion was carried.      
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  Mayor Lewis opened the floor for public comment. Mayor Lewis stated that 
public comment section should only pertain to items on agenda.  Residents may call 
the town office to set up a personal appointment or can be emailed to 

luharvey@townofmiddlesexnc.com and Gloria@townofmiddlesexnc.com for other 
questions or concerns for the town.    There was no public comment at this time. 

 
The motion to go into closed session to discuss public utility worker personnel 

was made by Commissioner Lewis and seconded by Commissioner Davis. The motion 

was carried. 
 

Back in open session, the motion was made by Commissioner Lewis to hire 
Cody Wilson at $12.00 an hour as a part time public utility worker with a 90 day 
review. Commissioner McClenny seconded and the vote was unanimous.  

 
          With no further business, Commissioner McClenny moved to adjourn  

Commissioner Davis seconded and the vote was unanimous. 

 
 

 
      Gloria Vinson, Town Clerk/Finance Officer 
 

Mayor Luther H. Lewis, Jr. 
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